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Public Statement from Mold Town Council 

 
Mold Town Council is aware of community discussions regarding the reported housing of 
asylum seekers at the Ambrose Centre flats. 
 
At this time, the Council has not received any official information or confirmation from 
Flintshire County Council or the Home Office about these arrangements. We understand 
that the Home Office manages asylum seeker accommodation directly and does not 
inform local elected members about specific placements. 
 
We understand that the accommodation is owned by Clearsprings, a property 
management company and is being prepared for occupation by families, although this 
remains unverified, as neither the Home Office nor Flintshire County Council have made 
any formal response to our requests for information.  
 
We are making enquiries with the relevant authorities to try to obtain clarity on the 
situation. Any verified information we receive will be shared with the community through 
our usual communication channels as soon as it becomes available. 
 
We appreciate the questions residents have raised and remain committed to ensuring 
open and transparent communication. However, without official details, it is difficult to 
respond to speculation or misinformation circulating in the community. 
 
Mold Town Council urges residents to direct any formal enquiries about asylum seeker 
housing to the Home Office at: public.enquiries@homeoffice.gov.uk.  
 
We also encourage everyone to maintain respectful and considerate dialogue during this 
sensitive time. 
 
We continue to seek factual information and will update the community promptly if and 
when details become available. 
Thank you for your understanding. 
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